From: Jill Antonucci_White 
Sent: Friday, October 12, 2018 9:53 AM
To: Steve Berlin; Richard Superfine; Erin Keane
Cc: Kevin Lovellette; Jonathan Green; Sheila Pierre; Steffanie Garrett
Subject: Donations to the DOL's FCRL Shelter Fundraiser

Hello Mr. Berlin, Mr. Superfine, and Ms. Keane,

I was informed that an email would suffice as an explanation to 2-156-143 Employee-to employee gift rule for the donation to the drawing to DOL's FCRL Shelter Fundraiser that will be on October 17, 2018.

One chair was purchased by Deputy Corporation Counsel Kevin Lovellette.  The value of this chair was 54.99.

The other 2 chairs were donated by Asst. Corporation Counsel Supervisor, Jonathan Clark Green.  Those chairs were floor models at the Merchandise Mart and were being discarded.  Therefore, since they were going to be “garbage”, there is no value to them.

All proceeds will be providing for gifts/food for a homeless shelter’s recipients and no money obtained will be kept in FCRL/DOL.   The specific homeless shelter is unknown at the present time.  If that information is needed, Ms. Pierre (cc’d) would have more information of the name/location of the shelter.

I hope that this helps satisfy our responsibility for this requirement.  Please let us know if it doesn’t.  

Thank you.

Jill Antonucci White

Supervising Paralegal

Corporation Counsel’s Office

